

MASS SCHEDULE Saturday (August 11) Sunday (August 12)		<u>INTENTIONS</u>	OFFERED BY
Saturday (August 11)	5:00 p.m.	Tom Collins	Tom & Kay Reed
Sunday (August 12)	7:30 a.m.	Thelma Collins	Jackie Weiner
	10:30 a.m.	People of the Parish	Fr. Michael Hinterschied
Monday	8:00 a.m.	NO MASS	
Tuesday	8:00 a.m.	Margaret Ortlieb	Jackie Weiner & Family
Wednesday (School) Assumption of Mary	8:55 a.m.	Jane Swanson	Swierz Family
	7:00 p.m.	People of the Parish	Fr. Michael Hinterschied
Thursday	8:00 a.m.	Carol Schumann Gray	Gary & Jane Finchum
Friday	8:00 a.m.	Fr. Chris Coleman	Jim & Donna Cooper
Saturday (August 18)	5:00 p.m.	Edwin Sullivan	Mary T. Sherman
Sunday (August 19)	7:30 a.m.	Bill & Tom Pitstick	Icle & Jean Davis
	10:30 a.m.	People of the Parish	Fr. Michael Hinterschied

Liturgical Roles

8:55 a.m. Wednesday, August 15 – School Mass – Assumption of Mary

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Maria Berryhill, Gloria Boeckl, Christen Rinehart, Mary Starkey, Denise Zimmerman

7:00 p.m. - Wednesday, August 15 - Assumption of Mary

Lectors: 1. Kelly Snyder 2. Volunteer

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Carol White – Captain Anne Carter, Theresia Chin, Butch Compton, Dave Husek,

Kathy Husek, Volunteer **Sacristan:** Dcn. Dan Hann

Servers: Volunteer, DJ Covert, Hayden Covert

Ushers: Phil Chin, George Wehner **Greeters:** Mike & Mary Brennan

5:00 p.m. Saturday, August 18

Lectors: 1. Kelly Snyder 2. Jim Price

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Beth Fordyce – Captain John Orban, Janet Orban, Ruth Roddy, Carol White, Joann

Wiseman

Sacristan: Jeff Topper

Servers: Kaleigh Dulin, Molly Dulin, Natalie Dulin

Ushers: Jim Cooper, Ty Dulin **Greeters:** Juli Spaythe

7:30 a.m. Sunday, August 19

Lectors: 1. Joe Jurcisek 2. Linda Wheatley

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Jackie Weiner – Captain Therese Davenport, Dave Husek, Sandra Jurcisek, Barbara

Moore, Sissy Wiseman **Sacristan:** Joanna Sadler

Servers: Molly Fahy, James Marco, Jordan Marco

Ushers: Randy McMillin, David Mittelkamp

Greeters: Francis & Diane Furbee

10:30 a.m. Sunday, August 19

Lectors: 1. Pat Loose 2. Wanda Fout

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Mary Fullmer – Captain Butch Compton, Mary Davis, Mike Lynch, Kay Majka, Charlotte

Michael, Terri Swierz Sacristan: Phil Chin

Servers: Tameika Barnett, DJ Covert, Hayden Covert

Ushers: Garry Florea, Bob Higgins **Greeters:** Theresia Chin, Paula Hann

OFFERTORY

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: August 4 & 5

 Regular Collection
 \$ 8,839.00

 Loose Offering
 187.00

 Maintenance
 273.00

 Assumption of Mary
 50.00

 St. Vincent de Paul Society – St. Patrick
 90.00

 St. Patrick Total Offering
 \$ 9,439.00

SECOND COLLECTIONS:

Church in Latin America \$ 675.00

Jamaica – Diocese of Mandeville 205.00

Total \$880.00

Thank You!

August 15 - Holy Day of Obligation The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary



About the Cover – Pictured on the bulletin cover is the exterior of the Reconciliation Room here in St. Patrick Church. Originally, in the transepts of the church, there were two confessionals as they were (and still are) called in which the Sacrament of Reconciliation is celebrated. This sacrament is also called Penance and Confession. Today's Reconciliation Room incorporates one of the two original confessionals. Sometime during the 1990s, the confessional on St. Joseph's side of the church was dismantled for storage leaving the one on Blessed Virgin Mary's side in use. During the 2004 renovations, the remaining confessional was used in the construction of the Reconciliation Room in which the sacrament may be celebrated face to face with the priest or if the penitent prefers behind a screen to preserve anonymity.

The two older confessionals dated from 1911. The wood from the dismantled confessional was used to construct the St. John the Evangelist Shrine and the reredos (backdrop) of the baptistery. This confessional was a gift from Mr. and Mrs. George Killeen costing \$150. The confessional that found its way into the Reconciliation Room was a gift from Mrs. Mary White and her daughter, Mrs. M Sullivan.

Over the course of time as an outgrowth of our 150th anniversary year in 2016, we hope to feature other artistic and devotional works within the church that give us a foretaste of heaven.

ST. PATRICK PARISH NEWS

A Message From Fr. Hinterschied

This week marks the end of summer in most of our minds. Even though, properly speaking, summer continues until September 22, but because we so closely associate our own lives with the rhythms of academia, indeed we feel its end.

When the Russians took over the country of Georgia and abolished the East Georgian monarchy in 1810, they sent the royal family into exile. The Bagratid family was proud of their ancestral descent in the line of King Solomon. On August 15, the Falling Asleep of the Mother of God, as the Orthodox call it, the Russians were surprised to find the Bagratid princesses dressed in mourning colors. When they inquired as to what had happened, the replied, "there's been a death in the family."

We also would be surprised, because the death of the Virgin Mary is absolutely unique, and in such a way that it becomes an occasion for celebration, not lamentation. Our Lady did not need to die, because of the Immaculate, she doesn't belong to the disorder of this world. As the Mother of the Savior, she freely chose to follow the way of her Son.

Mary died as we do because it follows the message of the Gospel. It's all of a piece with His Life and hers: self-giving, in humility, sacrifice, self-abandonment. Her manner of dying was the ultimate seal of her holiness, her perpetual virginity, and so it had, in her Assumption and Coronation, the ultimate reward.

How beautiful then, that this year affords us the opportunity to not mournfully open the school year, but rather rejoice with the Church celebrating Her oldest saintly feast: heaven opening to receive the Immaculate!

We have been opening our school doors every year for 144 years at St. Patrick in a consistent commitment to Catholic Education. Catholic Education is founded on the very virtues of Please pray for our students, administration, teachers, staff, and parents that this year will flourish with all of the fruits of the Holy Spirit.

At times, it might seem that evil is gaining ground, both because of our own sins and due to the scandals within the Church which inflict horrific damage on Her credibility and mission. The Assumption teaches us that a glorious moment is approaching when the Church will be glorified as She is subsumed into Heaven. May we ask the intercession of Our Lady to help us in the task of beautifying the robes of the Bride of Christ with our virtues.

~ Fr. Hinterschied, Pastor

Wednesday, August 15 - The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary is a Holy Day of Obligation for Catholics. The Assumption of Mary is a dogma of the Church that recognizes the Blessed Virgin Mary's singular participation in her Son's Resurrection by which she was taken up body and soul into heavenly glory, when the course of her earthly life was finished. There will be Masses on Wednesday at 8:55 a.m. at the school and 7:00 p.m. in the church. Please see this week's insert for a message from Fr. Hinterschied.



Diocese of Mandeville, Jamaica - Next weekend, there will be a Second Collection as our partnership continues with the people of the Diocese of Mandeville in Jamaica. Thank you for your generosity. Please see this week's insert for their latest newsletter.



Blood Drive - CHANGE OF LOCATION - The American Red Cross Blood Drive will now be held in the parish center and not at St. Patrick School. The next Blood Drive will be on Friday, September 7 from 2:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

SeptemberFest 2018 - Mark your calendar for the upcoming Annual SeptemberFest which will be held on Saturday. September 15 at St. Patrick School. The 5 p.m. Mass will also be at the school. After Mass, there will be Food, Music, Festivities & more, including delicious pork sandwiches! There will also be a Raffle and the drawing will be held at 9:00 p.m. All are welcome!

Altar Linens Update - We are looking for people that are interested in the care of the altar linens for the church and school. We would like to form a team that could provide year round maintenance of the altar linens and purificators for Mass. This would include laundry and pressing of altar cloths and purificators. This is a "behind the scenes" ministry that is vital to each Mass. Instructions would also be provided. If you are interested in helping, please call the parish office at (740) 852-0942.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS

2018-2019 CCD Registration is currently underway. Help us get ready for the new school year by registering now. Forms are available at the entrances of the church and the parish office hallway.

Sunday, August 19 will be the beginning of our CCD year. All parents, students, catechists and aides are invited to meet in the parish center at 8:45 a.m. for an opening assembly. Classes begin at 8:45 a.m. and end at 10:15 a.m.

Volunteers Needed! Please contact Maria Berryhill at maria@stpatricklondon.org or call (740) 852-0942 for more information. There are multiple opportunities to assist your parish in ministry, including retreat preparations, set up and clean up, substitute CCD catechist and assisting in sacramental celebration preparation. This is also an opportunity for volunteer hours during the school year, as well.

Parents Of Children With Special Needs - The CCD program will be implementing religious instruction for God's special children who require additional help. For us to properly prepare for your child, we need to know who wishes catechesis and what their specific needs are. Please contact Maria Berryhill at the parish office so that necessary accommodations and catechist training can be completed by the time your child requires our services.

ST. PATRICK SCHOOL NEWS

St. Patrick School - Classes begin on Wednesday, August 15. There will also be Mass at 8:55 a.m. for the Holy Day of Obligation.

St. Patrick Learning Center is looking for a Part-time Preschool & Latchkey aide. Applicant must have a high school diploma. Please call Mrs. Polly Forde-Johnston at (740) 490-7429 or email at pforde-johnston@stpatricklondon.org.

CIVIL DISCOURSE

"Do not grieve the Holy Spirit of God." These words bring us up short! What could we be doing to grieve the Holy Spirit? Alas, the same things that the Ephesians were doing in the time of Paul, that is, fighting, shouting, reviling each other with fury, anger, and malice. Just tune in to talk radio some day or observe some "road rage" on the expressway. If we who are partakers of the Body of Christ can treat one another this way, what does that mean about our belief in Christ's message of peace and reconciliation? The Eucharist is the sacrament of unity. It is communion with God and with each other. A good first step would be to speak civilly to each other, even in disagreement! Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co.